
Dear Parents and Students, 

Please let me know if I can be of support to you.  Email me with any questions you 

have about materials your child brought home or available technology supports 

provided to you.  Should you simply want to chat, tell me how you’re doing, ask 

questions, etc. I welcome both students and parents to engage in conversation 

with me. 

                                                                     Judy Toneri 

Copied Information Below from Our Superintendent’s Letter Sent to All Parents: 

Computer Use at Home:  In order to better engage in learning while at home, it is vital for 

students to have a computer and internet access.  All high school students and most middle 

school students already have a 1:1 device, thanks to the 2016 Technology Levy.  If any student 

does not have access to a computer at home, Wednesday, March 18th or Monday, March 23rd, 

they can pick up a device from Everett Public Schools to use at home while the school closure is 

in effect.  You can pick up a device at two locations: 

March 18th, 2020 9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. 

 Community Resource Center 3900 Broadway, Everett, WA 

 Jackson High School 1508 136th St. SE, Mill Creek WA 

Parents/guardians will need to provide their students(s) ID number and sign a Usage 

Agreement Form, which they can do beforehand online, or as a hard copy when they pick up 

the device.  Internet Hotspots will also be available to check out for those who do not have 

internet access at home.  Support and information about Wi-Fi hotspots are also available on 

the technology webpage.  Please read through the Student Technology Use Handbook. 

Childcare:  We are working closely with our community partners regarding child care.  If you are 

looking for emergency childcare options: 

 The YMCA has opened up emergency care registration.  They currently are operating at 

Cedar Wood, Penny Creek and Whittier Schools, Monday-Friday, 6:30 a.m.-6:30 p.m. 

 The Boys & Girls Club have open registrations 

 Everett Club 425-259-5147 

 Cascade Club: 425-267-9526 

Meals:  Remember Everett Public Schools Food and Nutrition Department will be providing free 

meals to those who need them during the school closure.  Find out more information on how to 

order a meal and where they will be served on the “Meals During Emergency Closure Page”. 


